
The Margaretta Township Trustees met in regular session on September 4, 2014 at 7 p.m.               

Present were Mr. Bias, Mr. Pooch and Mr. Riesterer.                                                                                                                      

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve the minutes from the August 21, 2014 meeting, 

with a correction stating that we still have 225 ton of salt to purchase on our next year’s contract.  Vote: 

all ayes.                                                                                                                                                                                                       

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to approve and sign warrants #13614-13648 and direct 

deposits.  Vote: all ayes.                                                                                                                                                                                                       

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to accept the financial reports that were submitted by the 

Fiscal Officer.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Chief Mohr gave his Fire Department report. 

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to grant Mike Jesberger’s vacation request for October 17, 19, 

21, & 26, 28 & 30, 2014.  Vote:   all ayes. 

Mr. Tom Johnson gave a zoning report.  Mr. Johnson mentioned that the right of way in Industrial Park 

needs to be fixed up properly after the installation of new fiber for NOECA.  He needs to contact Moser 

Construction about this issue. 

Mr. Jim Neill gave a Road/Cemetery Report.  He gave the Trustees Brenda Ried’s database and records 

retention updates.    Mr. Neill had the paperwork for the Issue II Project for Old Railroad ready.    

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to pass Resolution 2014-07 authorizing Timothy Riesterer to 

apply for Issue II Project Old Railroad Section 106B repair and resurfacing.  Roll Call Vote: Mr. Bias- yes, 

Mr. Pooch – yes and Mr. Riesterer-yes. 

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to pass Resolution 2014-08 accepting the rates and amounts 

from the Erie County Auditor for next years budget.  Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Bias- yes, Mr. Pooch – yes and 

Mr. Riesterer – yes. 

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to submit our mowing for the year to the Auditor to be placed 

on land owner’s taxes.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Fiscal Officer, Mary Ann mentioned that we still have not received the money from the concession stand 

agreement.  She has contacted Mr. Foltz a couple of times about this.    

There will be a storm water meeting on September 9, 2014 at 1:30 at the Perkins Township building.                                                                                     

We will be hosting the Erie County Township Association meeting here on September 11, 2014 at 7 p.m. 

 

           

 


